Minutes Rutland Residents Association

November 21, 2013
7 PM, Pool room, Rutland Centennial Hall

Call to order
7 PM
 President John Huston

Attending
14 members, 2 visitors

Secretary
John Vielvoye

Agenda
Adopted as presented Mary L/Mary Ann G. 
Minutes of 
Oct. 28th, 2013 meeting be adopted Peter H/Rolli C.  Carried.
Discussion of Minutes included 

1.
Letter to Mike Koutsantonis at Olympia Greek Taverna
2.
Upcoming survey by UBCO students on behalf of TRUST
3.
Transit exchange shortcomings (loitering, drug use, lack of busses)
4.
Hwy 33 resurfacing
5.
Septic tank problems in Central Rutland. 
Reports


Treasurer report by Evelyn Vielvoye



Total RRA Bank & Investments 
=
$ 3,585.87 

Treasurer report adopted Shirley S/Jill S 
President report


Touched on items already discussed, web site sent to many people including City and Council; TRUST and Rutland Stakeholders meeting attended; attended meeting at City where City operations were explained.
New Business

1
Rutland Rebranding Survey. 150 responses from Residents to date and about ½ the businesses Survey completion date Nov. 25
2.
Central Park in Rutland Road or bus access too Rutland Road, Residents association position on any of 3 alternatives. It was mentioned that the park belongs to the citizens of Rutland and any changes to the park should be put to referendum. Park Society president or individuals negotiating with the city on behalf of the Park Society should speak to the Association members and bring us up to date. Park Society president has stated that all stakeholders will have an opportunity to voice opinions at a future meeting of the Park Society.
3.
Septic tank problems in Central Rutland. Motion 
 “that the RRA put forth a letter to request the City of Kelowna to reinvestigate the sewer needs for the purpose of creating an amalgamated inventory of sewer needs to the Okanagan Water Basin Board, for the purpose of possible renewed grants for users still on septic fields” Kevin H/Mary Ann G. passed unanimously John Vielvoye and Kevin Hamilton volunteered to contact the City to discuss sewer needs for our area. General agreement by members 

4)
Railway & with drawl of service to Kelowna discussed. Members want it keep it or as an alternative if it is closed make the track area a recreation corridor. Members are encouraged to contact local MLA. 
Motion that President John Huston to write a letter to City stating that the Association would like to see the railway saved. Mary L/Jill S . Carried
 5.
Car show in lions Park. Members are opposed to use of the park for this purpose. President John Huston to write to URBA and the City expressing our opposition.
6. 
Heritage Week. Feb. 16-22, 2014. This Association will host the kick off breakfast again, with the Central Okanagan Heritage Society. Provincial theme is Heritage and Floaters.  Motion That Association expenditure for the breakfast up to $100 be authorized. Rolli C/Mary L. Carried

7.
Rutland Bus Service. It is inadequate in the area of Springfield Road to Uptown Rutland & form Merrifield Rd. & Crt.and Molnar RD..  It takes 40 minutes to travel 2 km. Smaller commuter busses bringing passengers to a central area were originally envisioned for Rutland.  The Rutland Bus Exchange is not working. Buses are not on schedule. Why is the transit exchange not operating? Are power lines too low for the busses? It was requested that President John Huston write to the appropriate person in Kelowna expressing our concerns. 
8.
There is a need to place reflective paint on centre lines on highway 33. That the Association draws our concern to the appropriate person. Kevin/John. Carried.
